Minutes of the meeting of Cycle Basingstoke held on Tuesday 24th  November 2015 at BCoT. 
1  Apologies 
Adam Trickett, Malcolm McInnes, Cathryn Whiteside, Martin Biermann
2  Attendees (8) 
Veronique Kerguelen, Alan Gwyer, Mark Beauchamp, Stephen Harris, Heather Rainbow, Sheila Peacock, Jon Pennycook,  Rachel McCarthy 
3  Minutes
Approved unanimously.  Green Week was reported on at the AGM when it was decided that donations would be requested from supporter members. 
4  Reports and actions (blue ongoing, new actions in red)
· Final Local Plan meeting on transport was on 5th November with an extra one on 11th November.  The clauses on sustainable transport and CN 9 Transport will be modified and there will be a further consultation on the modifications in the New Year.  In the meantime, Hounsome field and Kennel farm are making planning applications ahead of the plan.  There was a lot of debate as to whether Fiveways could accommodate the extra traffic from site 6a, HCC had redone its assessment to say that it could.
· Heather has sent a set of recommendations for cycling to Monk Sherborne PC as part of their parish plan.

· Manydown development  site.  Heather and Stephen represented cyclist interests at this 4 day workshop and consultation exercise.
· Cufaude lane – no change, no alternative to closed road.

· Website, Heather, Stephen and Veronique have been updating this, in particular: the “Join Us” page, news items and formatting.  Secretary@cyclebasingstoke, has at instead of @ in order to prevent robots and spam.   Heather will revise “who are we” page.  Veronique will add the constitution.

5   Email discussions.  
There has been extensive discussion about Fiveways and Cufaude lane.  Heather suggested that these discussions were made more public by using the Cycle Basingstoke pages on Cyclescape, which also has maps to use.  It is a closed group, Jon Pennycook is the moderator if you wish to create an ID and password in order to log in.  This would be a good way of involving supporters who do not wish to attend meetings or have lots of emails but would like to know what is going on.  Veronique will put in a link on the website.
6   Finance
We have a balance of £273 of which £75 is petty cash.  There have been no new supporters join us since last meeting.  A cyclist Heather met at Manydown consultation has requested a membership form, but not returned it. 

7   Publicity and membership/support

· Heather to contact school governors
· We will continue to look for potential sponsors.  Alan reported on negotiations for a cycle hub based at BCOT and on the one he visited in Edinburgh.  (Post meeting, there is also one in Winchester which he and Heather will visit).  The present sponsors will be listed at the bottom of the website and a statement that we are an affiliate member of CTC(SH). 
· Heather to create a Meet Up group for cycle Basingstoke
· Website to be updated
· Heather to continue making contact with North Hants Road Club and Oakley Pedallers
· John Buckley is liaising about Whitchurch
· Heather will attend the North Waltham campaign meeting on Thursday 26 November.
8.  OAB
Jon raised the problems of dangerous cycle facilities near Lidl which he would like closed/removed.  (Post meeting HR will forward this request to officer for Basingstoke at Hampshire Highways).  
9   Basingstoke Cycle Strategy for consultation
· Heather presented a draft reply which was debated.  Malcolm had agreed to it and Alan had done an editorial check. Martin Biermann sent his comments.
· It was agreed not to go into detail on the maps.  

· Heather will circulate the revised reply asap.  It is important to ask for as few amendments as possible if they are to be incorporated into the Strategy.

10   Manydown consultation

Heather and Stephen reported on this.  More detail on the website.  The team was in agreement with suggestions Heather had made on the Manydown map and given to Tibbalds, the urban design company.

Proposed Strategic Cycle routes

Requirement of corridor cycle routes

1. Must fulfil a purpose
2. Must go from A to B, have an origin and a destination

3. Must extend beyond the boundary of Basingstoke town to the villages/towns. 
4. Must have easy access and egress to sites adjacent to the route

5. Must be direct and suitable for all types of cyclist, bicycle and journey purpose.

6. Must be built to high standards, in particular straight, convenient, no gaps, no obstructions, facilitated across junctions and roundabouts; designed for a bicycle vehicle not pedestrians (no sharp 90( corners and sharp chicanes) and designed for cycle speeds, not shared with pedestrians; no stops, starts and detours into side roads.  
7. Footway conversions should only be used as a last resort in built up areas and preferably space taken from the carriageway, for example traffic lane(s) removed between Victory roundabout and Eastrop roundabout to provide for cycling.  The proposed cycle footway along the A340 from Priestley Road to the ambulance station and the crossing of the side road is totally unsuitable.  Converted footways encourage illegal cycling on footways and create conflict and ill-will between cyclists and pedestrians.  Cyclists who use the carriageway rather than the footway incur the ill-will of motorists who do not understand why the footway is not suitable for cycling.
Quality and standards

This is not sufficiently emphasised.  A lot of cycle routes shown are misleading – they can be busy, have a poor surface or be on footways.  There is nothing to indicate the quality of the facility.  We are very disappointed that the Cheltenham style map, adopted in Northamptonshire and Eastleigh has not been adopted.  This makes it possible to plan routes.

There is obvious anxiety that the money to fund the strategy will be difficult to obtain and therefore the ambition has been reduced.  However striving for what is not suitable is not a satisfactory compromise.

Prioritisation and percolation.

11   Date of next meeting  
7pm Tuesday, 12 January 2016  BCOT .
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